Minutes of the  Meeting of the Welney Parish Council

held in the Parish Hall, Welney

on Wednesday 10th January, 2007 at 7 .30 p.m.

Present


Cllr.K.Goodger (Chairman)  Cllrs. E.Allen, T. Bennett,  M.Brown,  M.Jones, 


S. Kerr, D.Rowlett and the Clerk.


Also present: Dist.Cllrs.V.Spikings,and D.Pope.

The Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting and wished all a Happy New Year.

.1.  Apologies for absence


Apologies were received from Cllrs.T.Bray and G.Tomkins and from C.Cllr.H.Humphrey.

2.  Declaration of Interests


None

3.  Minutes

The minutes of the Meeting held on13th December, 2006 having been circulated to all Councillors, were confirmed and signed as a correct record of that meeting, following

the deletion of Cllr.Bray as being present, and the insertion of the word “to” under

Clerks Salary Review on Page 2., 

4.  Matters Arising
1.  Siltation Problems - Tidal Ouse –  This item was dealt with later in the meeting

2.  Parish Log for Welney.  The Clerk confirmed that following the last meeting she had circulated details of the Parish Log received from Hilgay Parish Council.  It had been agreed to see if a similar log could be set up for Welney and after a brief discussion it was agreed to ask Cllr.Tomkins if he would be prepared to undertake this.

3. C.P.R.E.  – The Clerk confirmed that she had written to the CPRE asking if they would be prepared to come and talk to the Parish Council about planning matters.  A telephone call had been received from them asking for suggested dates for a visit and following discussion it was agreed to suggest Wednesday 31st January, at 7.30 p.m. in the Parish Hall.  If this date was convenient, the Clerk would inform all Councillors. 

4. Insurance Claim for Broken Light fitting – The Clerk confirmed that instructions had

been given to MHB to carry  out the repair work.  This had been done and their invoice had been forwarded to Zurich Insurance for settlement with a note requesting clarification as to who was responsible for the £100 excess on this part of the policy.

5,   Save our Waterways – This item was brought forward from the last meeting.  Cllr.Brown explained the situation with regard to DEFRA funding etc, and he agreed to compile a letter which he would e-mail to the clerk, to send to the various bodies expressing our concern.

6.  Closure of Rural Post Offices -  Following discussion it was agreed that this was matter

which Council were very concerned about, and it was also agreed that a letter should be sent to the Post Office Minister, M.P., Countryside Alliance and with a copy to our village Post office, expressing our concern and confirming that the Post Office was a life-line for our rural village.

7.  Possible Changes to Local Government in Norfolk – Councillors had been circulated with 
a copy of the Norfolk Matters which set out the proposed changes.  After consideration it was agreed to sent a reply stating that we are not happy with Norwich City becoming a unitary Council and it is not appropriate for the County Town to do this as this would put more cost and strain on rest of the County as a whole.  

5.  Public Participation

The Chairman then closed the meeting for public participation and following a discussion with reference to the Wash Road, the meeting was reconvened.
  

6.  Meeting Reports 

There were no meeting reports.  

7.  Finance

The Clerk reported that on 23rd December she had received two letters one addressed to the Parish Hall and one to the Playing Field, from a firm of Solicitors in Chatteris.  Each letter contained a cheque for £300.00 from the Estate of the late Mrs.Ethel Grace Sweet.  Both letters had been acknowledged and grateful thanks expressed for these very kind bequests.  It was agreed to include a special note regarding this in the Welney News.

Also on 17th December, Events R Us held a Christmas Fair and the proceeds were donated to the Parish Hall.  £134.58 was raised on the day together with a generous donation of £100 from Mrs. Julie Jones, making a total of £234.58  The Clerk confirmed that a letter of thanks had been sent from the Parish Council.

The following accounts had been received for payment and on the proposition of Cllr.Brown seconded by Cllr.Bennett and agreed, the cheques were duly signed:


Parish Council

MHB Services Limited, Street Lighting Maintenance


13.12.06 to 12.2.07






104 . 55



Mrs.P.Copeman - Clerks Salary

240 . 61


Postage and Telephone etc.


  16 . 45

257 . 06

Paid by Direct Debit – E-on Energy Charge



  59 . 81

Parish Hall.

Fenland Fire Appliance Company

Servicing Fire Extinguishers





  69 . 38


Paid by Direct Debit – Power Gen


Electricity for Hall – 3 months





103 . 22

Playing Field


Paid by Direct Debit Power Gen


Electricity for Pavilion – 3 months




  58 . 89

Annual Grants
A letter had been received from Welney St.Mary PCC regarding the Annual Grant for the

Churchyard.  After discussion it was proposed by Cllr.Jones, seconded by Cllr.Kerr and agreed that a Grant of £200.00 should be made and the cheque was drawn and signed.

Financial Regulations

It was proposed by Cllr.Brown, seconded by Cllr.Allen and agreed that the Financial Regulations should be adopted for a further year.

Precept for 2007/8

The Clerk confirmed that the Annual Precept form had been received from the Borough Council and it had to be returned before 31.1.07.  All Councillors had been provided with an

Interim Income and Expenditure Account to the 31st December with projected expenditure to 31st March.  Consideration was given to any expenses which may be incurred in the coming financial year, and on the proposition of Cllr.Brown, seconded by Cllr.Allen it was unanimously agreed that we precept for the sum of £7,750.00

Annual Return

The clerk confirmed that the Annual Return had been received from the District Auditor duly signed and everything was in order.  Copies would be placed in the Notice Boards and in the village shop and a copy had already been put on the Parish Council’s website.  It was agreed that parishioners may purchase a copy of the Annual Return. On the proposition of the Chairman, seconded by Cllr.Bennett and unanimously agreed, it was confirmed that members of the public may only inspect the Councils detailed accounts by prior arrangement at a Parish Council meeting, but copies of the detailed accounts was not allowed.

8.  Parish Hall 

1. The electricity meters were emptied before the meeting and total of £26.00 was removed.

The electrical equipment was tested and found to be in working order.

2. The Clerk confirmed that the Certificate for the Fire Appliance testing is displayed in the

entrance hall at the Parish Hall.

3.  Cllr.Kerr had attended the Hall just prior to Christmas and had kindly filled in a hole in the Kitchen Floor which it is suspected was caused by a rodent.  He had promised to keep an eye on this and make a more permanent repair in due course.

4.  The January draw for the 100 Club then took place and the winners were as follows:


1st Prize 
£50.00

No.22

David Pope


2nd Prize
£25.00

No.90

Julie Jones


3rd Prize
£15.00

No.63

Derek Loveday


4th Prize
£10.00

No.18

Les Brookes

.

9.  Elgoods Proposed Development.

The Clerk confirmed that she had received a telephone call from Elgoods confirming that they are still awaiting a reply from the Borough Council with regard to their proposed planning application.

The Chairman confirmed that he had spoken to Mr. Peter Humphrey, the Architect acting on behalf of the Carter Family.  Mr.Humphrey confirmed that he is quite happy for the Parish Council to send a letter on behalf of all parties to the Planning Department in the first instance so that the proposal for the new Community Centre and any possible development for the Carter Family can be dealt with as one project.  Following discussion it was agreed that a meeting of the Parish Council Working Group would be held at the Chairman’s home on Tuesday 16th January at 7.30 p.m.  The purpose of the meeting was to compile a letter to go to the Planning Department together with all the necessary enclosures – Action Plan Results, Feasibility Study,  Village Appraisal etc.  Once the letter had been typed it would be circulated to all Councillors for formal approval before sending to the Borough Council.

10.  Playing Field

1. Broken Heater at the Pavilion – The chairman confirmed that his electrician has now repaired the switch on the heater.

2.  
The Clerk confirmed that lettings at the Pavilion were down to just three in December but they had picked up again in January with Carpet bowls and Yoga returning, together with one party.  The Youth Club would be operating in the Parish Hall rather than the Pavilion during the winter months, as the ceiling was much higher for indoor games.

3.         Cllr.Jones confirmed that when Father Christmas visited the Village in December 

The Round Table were delighted with a collection of about £360.00 and they have promised to return next year.  Approximately 33 people attended the Christmas Carols around the Christmas Tree at the Church which was an excellent result.  Congratulations were recorded to Cllr.Jones and all the workers who made both events a success.

11.   Correspondence

1.
The Mayors Awards for Design in the Environment - Nominates to be received by


26th January, 2007.

2.
Norfolk Police Authority - Budget Meeting - Annual Public Meeting to discuss the Police budget and the impact it will have on council tax for the year 2007/8 will be held on


18th January at 7 p.m. at Falconers Chase, Wymondham..

3.
NCAPTC - Cards with Address and website details;  Initial Training for Clerks and


Councillors Spring 22007, Copy of Norfolk Link;  Lepra Cookie for a Cure 2007 - World 


Leprosy Week 21-28 January,  Copy of Balance Sheet as at 31.3.06

4.
Cambs C.Council - Statement of Community Involvement Town and County Planning (Local Development) Regulations 2004.  Adoption Statement and Inspectors Report can be viewed at www.cambridgeshire.gov.uk.

5.
NCC - Norfolk Gritting routes Leaflet

6.
Glasdon Manufacturing Limited = Brochures on various products available for Parish Councils.

12. Plans and Planning Matters 

The following planning application had been received from the Borough Council 

Ref No.06/02563

Change of use and conversion of Barn at Copes Hill Farm, Wisbech Road, Welney

to residential dwelling.

As this was received between meetings, the details had been circulated to Councillors.  No adverse comments had been received and the form had been returned recommending approval


The following planning permission had been received”


Ref No. 06/02279/F


Mr. & Mrs. Willis


Construction  of a Chalet bungalow on land south of Tofino Lodge, March Road, Welney


Permission granted 20.12.06


Cllr.,Bennett confirmed to the meeting that he had been concerned by the felling of trees


on land off Wisbech Road which were planted with a Woodland Grant Scheme.  However 


on checking it was found that the felling was quite in order.  It was also reported that stakes 


had appeared on the land fronting onto Hurn Drove.  It was felt that these were probably

oundary stakes but it was agreed to keep an eye of developments as it they were marking the


site of a stable or similar, then planning permission would be required. 

13.  Highway Matters

The Clerk confirmed that following the last meeting she had written to Mrs. Jackson of March Road.

The Clerk confirmed that she had received an e-mail from the Highways Department

Confirming that Mr.Graham Simpson would be happy to come and talk to the Parish Council Meeting in February regarding Highway matters and traffic calming measures.

Following the question of speed monitoring from the last meeting contact had been made with Stuart Hallett at Norfolk County Council regarding Speed Awareness Message (SAM)

He confirmed that the current scheme has now expired but a new one will begin in April and Welney has been included on the list for attention.  Contact will be made with details of the dates and times in due course.

Wash Road Flooding – The Clerk confirmed to the meeting that a letter had been sent to the Norfolk County Council Highways Department with copies to the Police, Environment Agency and the local MP expressing our concern about the flooding of the road particularly with regard to local business, environmental impact, and the sustainability of the village itself and asking why the road could not be raised up by say 15” to allow traffic continual passage event if the water is on the Wash.  It was also pointed out that we consider there should be clearer notice boards at the top of New Road with possibly a barrier blocking off half the width of Main Street so that large vehicles could not go any further – Lorries have already backed into the fencing on the Delph Bridge which had to be repaired at night to prevent the sheep escaping, lorries backing round have wrecked the grass verge and curbing to the front of the Lamb and Flag car park, and vehicles have broken the manhole cover in front of the Parish Hall by backing onto it to turn round.  Cllrs. had been supplied with a copy.  At the time of the meeting nothing had been heard.

The Chairman confirmed that he had given several newspaper and television interviews regarding this problem, and that the matter certainly now had quite a high profile.  He had also spoken to Martin Edmunds of the Highways with regard to the signs for the flooded road.  Mr.Edmunds had confirmed that the signs are inspected on a daily basis, but it was felt that this was not the case, as often the signs were damaged, or moved out of the way altogether.  He also recommended some alternative wording for the signs, and advised that the calibration of the depth gauges was incorrect, as he and Cllr.Brown had measured the depth of water on the road and found it to be different to that shown on the gauges.

Cllr. Bennett confirmed that he had spoken to Peta Dunham of the Environment Agency who expressed concern that the signs were still not correct.  She was more than happy to arrange a meeting with Norfolk Council, Cambridge Council, Environment Agency, and Ourselves

to look into the problem once again.  Cllr.Bennett agreed to speak to her to ask if she would arrange the meeting..  It was then agreed that once the meeting had taken place, we should bring this matter up at the next Group Council meeting for further discussion,.

Dist,.Cllr.Spikings informed the meeting that Christopher Fraser MP would be attending the Lamb and Flag on Friday 12th January and she and Cllr.Pope would be attending.  It was agreed that representatives of the Parish council should also attend, to lobby the M.P. for any help he can give.

14.  Welney Archive and Social History Committee

It was reported to the meeting that the archiving of the information received so far is progressing well, and the date for the next meeting of the W.A.S.H.Committee was arranged for Wednesday 24th January, 2007 at 7.30 p.m. in the Parish Hall.

15.  Parish Action Plan

Cllr.Bennett  reported that he had not been able to arrange a final meeting as yet, but it is progressing well, and an application for the rest of the grant money would be made as soon as possible.

.16.  Any Other Business

It was agreed that the date of the next meeting should be changed to Wednesday 21st February, 2007 at the Parish Hall at 7.30 p.m. 
There being no further business the Chairman thanked everyone for attending, and declared the meeting closed at 9.30 p.m.

Signed… …K.Goodger…………………………………….. (Chairman.)          

Dated ……  21st February, 2007.……………………………….

